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New Process for TA’s and OST waivers – Kathy Duke     
 
All TA epafs are now routed through Kathy Duke’s queue for review and approval.  It is asked that 
everyone putting on a TA epaf makes sure to put what class the student will be a TA for (if you are not 
sure yet, please put what class you think it will be).  The OST waiver process has not changed.   However, 
there is a limit of OST waivers available per college & that list was sent to the Deans.  If your college runs 
out of waivers please work with the College of Graduate Studies before you inform the student as there 
may be OST waivers available that other colleges did not use.  If possible, please inform the College of 
Graduate Studies or the Budget Office if you know that you are close to your waiver limit.   
 
New Travel Enhancements – Linda Keeney  
 
The new travel process is in production now.  There were a few minor glitches with the system but they 
should have been fixed.  Emails should be sent to approvers in the order listed on the claim and the 
traveler should always be the first approver.  All documents are required to be submitted electronically. 
This will give travelers the option of taking a photo of travel receipts in order to cut down on lost 
receipts.    You are no longer required to submit a copy of the travel authorization with your documents 
if you use the electronic authorization form on the system.  As with all other Accounts Payable 
transactions you are not able to designate a proxy.  If you know an approver will be out of town you will 
have to have someone else approve the claim.  A training video on the new process should be available 
soon.   
 
PDQ Q&A – Greg Walters 
 
In the dollar amount field on the PDQ you can put a sentence in there explaining that you deal with all 
college, department, or university funds rather than trying to come up with a dollar figure.  The analysis 
of the PDQs starts the week after Thanksgiving so it is important that everyone turns them in on time.   
Any questions contact the Human Resources Office.   
 
Employees on Permanent PCNs with .01 suffixes - Jill Robertson and Mary Stout 
 
Please see the new handout provided by the Provost’s Office which outlines how faculty should be 
appointed.  The handout is attached to the end of these notes.  Please contact the Provost’s Office if you 
have questions.   
 
Chair/Department Head Appointments -Mary Stout & Brenda Helbling 
 
After talking with CUIBO at the last meeting, the Provost’s Office staff talked with staff at several peer 
institutions to see how they dealt with administrative increments for Department Heads, Directors, etc.  



 

It was determined that we would develop an E code for administrative increments.  Please see 
additional information included in the handout attached at the end of these notes.  
 
Asset Accounting – Brenda Marsh 
 
Brenda Marsh replaced Gary Fuller as the manager of Asset Accounting in May of this year.  The 
equipment inventory is at about 85% complete.  Next year they are working to move this to an 
electronic process.   
 
Accounts Payable – Linda Keeney  
 
All epafs for cell phone stipends term on December 8th.  Please remember to do a claim voucher to 
continue all cell phone stipends.  It was asked if there could be clarification provided on what was 
required as documentation.  Please make sure that you let Accounts Payable know whenever you have 
an employee leave the university.   
 
Office of Sponsored Programs  
 
A handout is attached to the end of these notes detailing audit findings.  
 
 
 
 
 
Reminder:   The next CUIBO meeting is December 13th, at 10 a.m. in Commons Crest Room.   
 
      
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 














	Summary Notes

